                           Lawrence Central Rotary Club Board Meeting
                                                     June 14, 2016   


Present:  President Kate Campbell, Jim Evers, Audrey Coleman, George Brenner, and Fred Atchison


Kate reported that Janice Bunker will do an audit on club finances on July 22nd.  There was a discussion about the merits of cash basis accounting and accrual accounting.  The consensus of the group was that cash basis suited our situation best.  Kate said that in order for the club to meet the goal of maintaining a 100 dollar per member annual donation rate to Rotary Foundation that the club would have to provide 1600 dollars for that purpose.  Fred moved that the club commit 1600 dollars to the Foundation to achieve the goal.  George seconded and the motion passed.  This action will help the club achieve a Star Club ranking.

Kate reported a request from Down Town Lawrence for volunteers to work a family movie event on July 8.  This would also be an opportunity to distribute Community Bike Ride information.  10 volunteers are needed.  Jim moved in favor of the motion, Fred seconded and the motion passed.

Discussion followed on setting the next Board meeting date.  It was determined to meet June 30, 8:00 a.m. at HyVee.  

Fred reported donation results for the Willow Domestic Violence May fund raiser.  Cash donations were 355 dollars and an additional 50 dollars worth of supplies were donated.  This effort exceeds our 2015 donation to Willow.

There was discussion about bringing the Shelter Box representative to Lawrence for a program.  Kate will pursue this.

It was agreed that the club apply for another Shelter Box grant.  It was agreed that Lynn O’Neal did a good job on the application last year.  Jim Peters is expected to determine how to pursue with this year’s project.  George moved that we apply for a grant to assist with the purchase of a Shelter Box.  Audrey seconded and the motion passed.

This being the last Board meeting of Kate’s term as president there was a general discussion about all that had been accomplished.  It was agreed that the establishment of a working budget was a great benefit.  Kate was thanked for her excellent leadership.
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